
 

Construction Update: September 20th 
 

Here are the planned closures and updates on work related to the Sunset and Heathfield Pump 
Stations. The schedule and duration for the work and closures is subject to change.  

164th Pl SE 

• This week, crews continued to drill underground between the large pits on 164th Pl SE near 
Vasa Creek.  

• Saturday work will continue at this location until this section of pipe is installed - by late-
October. 

West Lake Sammamish Parkway  

• A single lane of W Lake Sammamish Pkwy will be closed on Friday, September 21 
from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. Crews need to close the lane to investigate a bulge in the pavement 
near the intersection of SE 38th St.  

• The intermittent weekday single-lane closures on W Lake Sammamish Pkwy near Sunset 
Pump Station will continue as necessary to allow crews to move equipment in and out of 
the pump station.  

• Both lanes of traffic will be open to traffic outside of work hours. 

163rd Ave SE 

• The intermittent weekday single-lane closures on 163rd Ave SE will continue during work 
hours. This will accommodate jack-and-bore and Heathfield Pump Station construction 
activities.  

• Crews will need to close a single-lane of 163rd Ave SE as they install dewatering 
equipment.  The earliest this closure will occur is on Wednesday and Thursday, September 
26 and 27 from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. If the work does not occur next week, we will include 
updated schedule information in our next construction update.   

• Both lanes of traffic will be open to traffic outside of work hours. 

 



 

What to expect: 

Work hours: 

• Mondays through Fridays, 6:30 a.m. to 7 p.m.  
• Saturdays on 164th Pl SE near Vasa Creek, 6:30 a.m. to 7 p.m. 

Note: Equipment will not start until 7 a.m., per the City of Bellevue Noise Ordinance 

Closures (see map) 

• 164th Pl SE: two full 24-hour road closures near SE 35th St and 163rd Ave SE  
• SE 35th Pl: Single-lane closures  
• 163rd Ave SE: Intermittent single-lane closures   
• W Lake Sammamish Pkwy: Intermittent single-lane closures   

Note: Flaggers and signage will assist drivers in detouring around closures. Access to 
homes and driveways will be maintained and prioritized for the duration of the closures. 

Increased noise and vibrations: Neighbors can expect noise and vibrations from excavation for pit 
creation, shoring, boring machines, vacuum trucks, pipe installation, and generators. 

Parking impacts: Select street parking will be removed during this phase of work. Please adhere to 
the no parking signs posted by the contractor. 

Access maintained for services: Access will be maintained for emergency services, waste pickup, 
and mail delivery.  

Please visit the project website for more information about road closures and what to expect. 

For more information: 

• Visit www.kingcounty.gov/sunsetheathfield  
• Call the project hotline at 206-296-7800  
• Email Caryn Sengupta at caryn.sengupta@kingcounty.gov  
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